KEOKUK COUNTY BOARD PROCEEDINGS JULY 11, 2022

The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, July 11, 2022 in the Board Room of the Courthouse. Present were: Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood and Christy Bates, County Auditor.

Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded to approve the amended agenda to include setting the HVAC upgrade public hearing as July 18, 2022 at 9:00 a.m. in the Boardroom, 1st floor, Keokuk County Courthouse. All ayes and motion carried.

Snakenberg moved, Wood seconded to approve the minutes of July 5, 2022 as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.

Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded to approve setting the HVAC upgrade public hearing as July 18, 2022 at 9:00 a.m. in the Boardroom, 1st floor, Keokuk County Courthouse. All ayes and motion carried.

Met with Engineer McGuire regarding Keokuk County Highway Department: solar panels installed at the new county shop, wiring not ran; organo (rainex for soil) conference call with Michigan State and North Carolina State individuals coming to test sections for soil consistency; getting pavement patching areas ready for quote process; finishing up crack sealing on roads.

Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of Homestead, Military and Disabled Veteran's Tax Credit Application listing and denial letters as recommended and submitted by Assessor Sanders. All ayes and motion carried.

Snakenberg moved, Wood seconded approval of Keith Blair to the Keokuk County Veterans' Affairs Commission for a three-year term beginning July 1, 2022 as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.

Wood moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of objection letter addressed to the Iowa Utilities Board (IUB) regarding construction of proposed carbon dioxide pipeline – Navigator Greenway, LLC Docket No HLP-2021-0003 as an effort to protect Keokuk County taxpayers. A rollcall vote was held: Ayes – Wood, Snakenberg; Nay – Hadley. Motion carried. Also present were: Ryan Keller, Navigator representative; Bev Abell; Andy & Bill Alexander; Steve Roquet and Randy Sieren – landowners; Drew Sanders, Assessor and Charles Kent, IT.

Various board and committee reports was held. Snakenberg participated in a Decat meeting. Hadley attended Carbon Dioxide Pipeline and Rural Housing Trust Fund meetings. Wood had no scheduled meetings last week.

Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held. A letter was received from the DNR regarding environmental sand filter performance at Belva Deer.

On vote and motion Hadley adjourned the meeting at 10:00 a.m.

The above and foregoing information is a summary of the minutes taken at the above indicated meeting. The full and complete set of minutes is available at the Keokuk County Auditor's Office and www.keokukcounty.iowa.gov.